10 August 2007
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Dear Sir/Madam

You may be aware that the Electoral Finance Bill has recently been introduced to Parliament.  

This legislation is relevant to your organisation. The scope of the bill is so broad that any public communication by your organisation in election year will need to be scrutinised for compliance with the electoral law.

National is concerned that the bill will restrict your freedom to have your say on important issues in an election year.  We believe robust and diverse debate is vital to a healthy democracy. 

We have attached a short summary of the proposed rules around organisations like yours (called “third parties” in the bill).  If you would like further detail, a copy of the bill can be found online at www.parliament.govt.nz (go to the Parliamentary Business section and click on “Bills”). 

If you are concerned about the implications of the bill’s proposals on your organisation’s activities, you should make a submission detailing your concerns, and send two copies of this to:

Clerk of the Justice and Electoral Select Committee

Select Committee Office

Parliament House

Wellington 

Submissions can also be made online at 
http://www.parliament.govt.nz/en-NZ/SC/SubmCalled/
The deadline for submissions is 7 September 2007. 
Yours sincerely      
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Bill English

Deputy Leader of the Opposition

